[bookmark: _GoBack][image: GPD Logo][image: COGLOGO2_GSO PMS349.png] 
















	
                                                                                                                              “Partnering to make Greensboro safe for all people”
	
CITY OF GREENSBORO					     Contact: Public Information Office	
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE					     Annette Ayres   | 336-574-4002
								     Patrick DeSota  | 336-412-3901
							
Fatal Vehicle Crash – Interstate 40 East

GREENSBORO, NC (October 31, 2024) – On Oct. 30, 2024, at 9:23 p.m., Greensboro Police responded to Interstate 40 East in reference to a vehicle crash involving a fatality.

A 2017 Nissan Rogue SUV driven by Krystal Paula Pearson, 38, of Greensboro, was stopped for an unknown reason in an eastbound lane of I-40, east of West Wendover Avenue. A 2019 Ford Transit van driven by Joshua Rodriguez, 23, of Wendell, NC, was traveling in that same lane, approaching the Nissan Rogue. The van swerved to the left but still collided with the Nissan Rogue. At some point, the driver of the Nissan Rogue, Krystal Pearson, exited her vehicle. A Nissan Sentra driven by William Antonio Jones, 18, of McLeansville, was traveling east on I-40 and also collided with the Nissan Rogue.

A Toyota Camry driven by Clerionna Patton, 24, of Burlington, collided with the rear of a Toyota Prius driven by Amber Lei Pickett, 23, of Durham. The Prius collided with the Nissan Rogue and with Krystal Pearson, who was standing outside of her vehicle. Ms. Pearson was pronounced dead at the scene by Guilford County EMS.

Joshua Rodriguez was not injured.  All other drivers and passengers suffered non-life-threatening injuries and were treated at the hospital.

Impairment is not considered to be a factor in this crash. The Greensboro Police Department’s Crash Reconstruction Unit is conducting the investigation.
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